	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 12th June 2017 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King,Clive Greening, Guy Livingston,Gavin Norman,
                    Julian Hussey, Noel Gregory, louis Brown, Tom Gamwell,Mitch Walters, Daragh Mcgaughlin              
	

	
	

	1. Apologies : Peter Brook, Stuart Briggs, Andrew Livingston
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

a/ The RFU draw results have been posted on noticeboard.

b/ The bullet points on RFU amendments were submitted but the meetings were cancelled.

c/ The St John Ambulance presentation picture has been taken but the cheque of £500 still to be given

d/ Julian has had the sponsors form reformatted.

e/ Proposals for cooking on match days next season is in hand.

f/ The Brownies Tag night article has been submitted to RFU Touchline for printing.

4. Correspondence :
	Allan Staerck



	a/ The Dorset/Wilts AGM will be July 26th at Salisbury RFU.

b/ The club will receive a ‘Lions’ pack for tour matches on TV at club. Suggest put event on blackboard.

c/ Contact from Renier Wormskamp regarding committee members visiting in August this year to

     to discuss exchange visits. Jesse Johnson has responded on behalf of juniors possibly touring next

     season. Committee need to decide if they are sending anyone.


	Committee

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £2,873.06. He has received the £500 RBS grant and also £930

from RFU which is a share out to clubs from international ticket sales.

A meeting with LC to agree accounts between club and LC showed we need to pay them £2,000 being the difference between the clubs profit on bar and LC costs in running club , ie bar staff wages, cleaning changing rooms, water, heating etc. This was down on last season as the home fixtures were down resulting in a slightly lower bar turnover and expenses.

6. VP Report :             No report, but Peter has it in hand.
	

	Fixtures :

Kevin Harte has agreed to to take over as fixture secretary, initially shadowing Jason Blackmore.

Fixture list is out for next season with first game home on September 9th.

Daragh said they are hoping to have pre season friendlies home to Crewkerne & Puddletown and away to Dorchester on a Thursday evening.

8. Team Manager Report

Guy said preparation for next season was going well. Daragh said training has continued but formal training for next season will start 2nd Thursday of July and Wes is in the picture.

Mitch proposed the club have a players night with committee in attendance on some Thursdays after training, and suggested club members could run bar. Allan will talk to Nick Neale to see if this is viable.


	Allan Staerck

	9. Junior Report :
	

	Noel said the juniors had a good season and he has asked Jesse Johnson to be vice-chairman. He is holding junior meetings every two months and have entered age groups into cup competitions.

He said junior sponsors ‘Morrisons’ would like to use clubhouse for family BBQ on June 22nd or 29th, secretary to contact LC to agree a date.

Louis said he would not be readily available to referee next season and each age group coach should make their own arrangements. Noel asked if he could carry out some training with junior coaches and Mitch also asked if he could attend some senior training sessions to advise players on rules.

Noel said he proposed junior membership to £60 which was agreed.


	John Patten

	10. Social Report :

Gavin said he would like to organise some disco nights, especially halloween night, and other events. The club need to look at the 50thn anniversary dinner which he will support.

Clive suggested the club could make use of the Big Band and have possibly a club or VP night.

11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said he had reseeded and fertilised the roadside pitch. Guy has sprayed the nettles but the ditches need strimming which John agreed to do.

There is a skip on site to clear up rubbish around containers and he will check with Peter Wyrill if the main pitch will be available for the pre season friendlies in August. 

12. Core Values : Ongoing
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding   : Sam Guest will continue and others are offering to help.
b/ School Liaison : Louis has to stand down but Noel said he has a team of tree who are going to

                                     target three local senior schools with leaflets costing £200. He said they are

                                     buying an airflow banner at £360 to advertise club and will be placing adverts in

                                     papers.

c/ Coaching           : Allan said the L2 course at club will commence June 25th. The four local clubs will

                                     be holding specific training sessions with lineout at club on 10th August.

                                     Julian asked for scrum factory/rugby readiness course to be organised and Allan

                                     will discuss with RFU for 30th September. 
d/ Publicity           : Season has been well covered and must look to publicise 50th anniversary dinner.
e/ Volunteers       : Ongoing.      
f/ Dev, Plan           : Ongoing.
	Allan Staerck

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ From the AGM it was suggested having a ‘Club Captain’. Tom Gamwell has been proposed and the

     committee will review the constitution and the best use of such a position.

b/ The AGM also proposed the club having a physio. Allan has discussed with local physio and is

     looking for possible persons. Discussion took place on best use, ie match days, Sunday mornings or

     training nights, whilst costs of £120-150 for match days were discussed although physios do not

     appear to want to put up their prices but want an offer?

     It was left for Mitch to enquire on possibilities and costings and report back.

c/ Sponsors draw forms have been sent out, closing end of June with draw on 9th July at clubhouse.

d/ Highlands End or Freshwater camp to be reviewed for possible venue for 50th Anniversary Dinner.

e/ Kitchen safety inspection showed excessive grease on oven filters. Guy will arrange to clean.

f/ Allan said DBS checks will carried out by Charlie English for those needing it.

g/ Clive said it was possible ex landlord of Loders Arms might be interested in cooking at £10/hour ?

     Guy will also suggested  looking at ‘Oh Crumbs’

h/ The RBS weekend workforce will take place June 24th after Lions game. Proposed to paint

     containers and Guy will buy paint.

No further business the meeting closed 9.20pm

The next meeting will be Monday 10th July.

Allan Staerck

Chairman


	Committee

Mitch Walters

Guy Livingston

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


